
From: Jill Nixon
To:
Cc: Roland Middleton; Council
Subject: Whatcom County Ferry Advisory Committee
Date: Wednesday, January 24, 2024 11:53:00 AM

Dear Mr. Mendoza:
 
On November 8, 2023, the Whatcom County Council appointed you to the Whatcom County Ferry
Advisory Committee. Since your appointment, we have made several attempts to engage you on the
committee via the contact information you provided on your application:

 
If you would like to participate as a member of the Ferry Advisory Committee, please contact me
or the County Council Office as soon as possible at:
Jill Nixon, 360-778-5010, jnixon@co.whatcom.wa.us, Council@co.whatcom.wa.us
 
As we have not heard from you, Council will reconsider your appointment at the February 6 County
Council meeting, which begins at 6:00 p.m. Per Whatcom County Code 2.03.025, you may attend the
Council meeting on February 6 to speak to the Council about your appointment and position. Council
meets in a hybrid format, so you can attend in person at 311 Grand Avenue, Bellingham, or remotely
via Zoom. Instructions to participate remotely are on our website at:
https://www.whatcomcounty.us/3415/Participate-in-Virtual-Council-Meetings

 
The County Council would very much like you to participate on the committee. Please let me know
how we can help make that happen. Alternatively, if resigning from the committee is in your best
interest at this time, please let me know.
 
Respectfully,
Jill Nixon
Legislative Coordinator II
Whatcom County Council Office
311 Grand Ave., Suite 105
Bellingham, WA 98225
360-778-5010
Notice: All email and attachments sent to and from Whatcom County are public records and may be subject to
disclosure pursuant to the Public Records Act (RCW 42.56)
 




